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 Water usage for the month of January was 9.4 million gallons. 

 Sewer usage for the month of January was 10.2 million gallons. 

 Water usage for Fairfield Twp. for the month of January was 1.8 million gallons.   

 

 

Operations 

 

 Work orders for the month of January were (36). 

 Miss Digs for the month of January was (84).  All Miss Digs were reviewed and 

serviced as needed.  

 Water meters were read, and all work orders were completed. 

 All sewer reads for the month of January were submitted to the City of Adrian. 

 Lift stations and generators were inspected for the month of January. 

 Monthly operating report submitted to EGLE. 

 Backwashing of iron filter as necessary. 

 Monthly Drinking water sampling has been completed. 

 Wastewater discharge sampling at water treatment plant. 

 The Annual Drinking Water Sampling has been completed.  

   

Communications 

 

 The replacement water meter for Fairfield Township has been ordered, we should 

receive it by the end of February.  

 

 Ferguson meter will be giving the public works water meter pricing for changing 

out old water meters throughout the entire water distribution system. some of the 

meters in our system are more than 30 years old and are due to be replaced.  

 

 The Public works department is in the process of updating its capital improvement 

plan for infrastructure projects ranging from 5-20 years out.  

 

  The public works employees attended the 2025 operators’ day and the joint expo 

in Lansing. Half of the day was spent in training learning about various topics. 

We also heard speakers from the EGLE and other speakers from water systems 

throughout the state.  


